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Pacific Gas 
and 
Electric Company 

Wendy M. Nettles, M.A., R.P.A. 
Senior Cultural Resources Specialist 
Land and Environmental Management 

Mailing Address 
1455 E. Shaw Ave. 
Fresno, CA 93710 
Tel:  (559) 263.5834 
Mobile: (559) 513.9481 
Email:  wmn3@PGE.com 

 
April 5, 2012 
 
 
Connie Lewis, Chairperson 
Big Sandy Rancheria of Mono Indians 
PO Box 337 
Auberry, CA 93602 
 
RE: PG&E Shepherd Substation Project Distribution Circuits  

 
 
Dear Ms. Lewis: 
 
The purpose of this letter is to solicit any information or comments your community might have regarding 
cultural resources or other areas of concern within or near PG&E’s proposed Shepherd Substation Project 
Distribution Circuits in Clovis and Fresno County (see enclosed map). The project involves constructing 
approximately 2.5 miles of new buried 21 kV and 12 kV distribution lines from the proposed substation to 
intercept existing distribution circuits along Shepherd Avenue and Sunnyside Avenue.  In addition, 
approximately one mile of existing distribution line along Sunnyside Avenue will be reconductored and 
located on new wood poles. 
 
Approval by the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) is required and California Environmental 
Quality Act (CEQA) analyses, including Tribal consultation, are being conducted.  PG&E has retained 
Transcon Environmental to conduct the evaluation and to do an archaeological survey of the portions subject 
to disturbance. 
 
Coordination with the Native American Heritage Commission (NAHC) has been conducted and NAHC 
recommended that your community be contacted. The project area is located within T12S, R21E, Sections 20, 
21, 28, and 29 on the Clovis, CA 7.5-minute USGS quadrangles. 
 
Please let us know if you have any concerns with the project.  Any other information that you can provide for 
this project area would also be helpful.  If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to contact me 
at 559-263-5834 or wmn3@pge.com.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Wendy M. Nettles 
Sr. Cultural Resources Specialist 
 
 
Attachment 

mailto:wmn3@pge.com




 
 

Pacific Gas 
and 
Electric Company 

Wendy M. Nettles, M.A., R.P.A. 
Senior Cultural Resources Specialist 
Land and Environmental Management 

Mailing Address 
1455 E. Shaw Ave. 
Fresno, CA 93710 
Tel:  (559) 263.5834 
Mobile: (559) 513.9481 
Email:  wmn3@PGE.com 

 
April 5, 2012 
 
 
Travis Coleman, Chairperson 
Cold Springs Rancheria of Mono Indians 
PO Box 209 
Tollhouse, CA 93667 
 
RE: PG&E Shepherd Substation Project Distribution Circuits  

 
 
Dear Mr. Coleman: 
 
The purpose of this letter is to solicit any information or comments your community might have regarding 
cultural resources or other areas of concern within or near PG&E’s proposed Shepherd Substation Project 
Distribution Circuits in Clovis and Fresno County (see enclosed map). The project involves constructing 
approximately 2.5 miles of new buried 21 kV and 12 kV distribution lines from the proposed substation to 
intercept existing distribution circuits along Shepherd Avenue and Sunnyside Avenue.  In addition, 
approximately one mile of existing distribution line along Sunnyside Avenue will be reconductored and 
located on new wood poles. 
 
Approval by the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) is required and California Environmental 
Quality Act (CEQA) analyses, including Tribal consultation, are being conducted.  PG&E has retained 
Transcon Environmental to conduct the evaluation and to do an archaeological survey of the portions subject 
to disturbance. 
 
Coordination with the Native American Heritage Commission (NAHC) has been conducted and NAHC 
recommended that your community be contacted. The project area is located within T12S, R21E, Sections 20, 
21, 28, and 29 on the Clovis, CA 7.5-minute USGS quadrangles. 
 
Please let us know if you have any concerns with the project.  Any other information that you can provide for 
this project area would also be helpful.  If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to contact me 
at 559-263-5834 or wmn3@pge.com.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Wendy M. Nettles 
Sr. Cultural Resources Specialist 
 
 
Attachment 
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Pacific Gas 
and 
Electric Company 

Wendy M. Nettles, M.A., R.P.A. 
Senior Cultural Resources Specialist 
Land and Environmental Management 

Mailing Address 
1455 E. Shaw Ave. 
Fresno, CA 93710 
Tel:  (559) 263.5834 
Mobile: (559) 513.9481 
Email:  wmn3@PGE.com 

 
April 5, 2012 
 
 
Ron Goode, Chairperson 
North Fork Mono Tribe 
13396 Tollhouse Road 
Clovis, CA 93619 
 
RE: PG&E Shepherd Substation Project Distribution Circuits  

 
 
Dear Mr. Goode: 
 
The purpose of this letter is to solicit any information or comments your community might have regarding 
cultural resources or other areas of concern within or near PG&E’s proposed Shepherd Substation Project 
Distribution Circuits in Clovis and Fresno County (see enclosed map). The project involves constructing 
approximately 2.5 miles of new buried 21 kV and 12 kV distribution lines from the proposed substation to 
intercept existing distribution circuits along Shepherd Avenue and Sunnyside Avenue.  In addition, 
approximately one mile of existing distribution line along Sunnyside Avenue will be reconductored and 
located on new wood poles. 
 
Approval by the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) is required and California Environmental 
Quality Act (CEQA) analyses, including Tribal consultation, are being conducted.  PG&E has retained 
Transcon Environmental to conduct the evaluation and to do an archaeological survey of the portions subject 
to disturbance. 
 
Coordination with the Native American Heritage Commission (NAHC) has been conducted and NAHC 
recommended that your community be contacted. The project area is located within T12S, R21E, Sections 20, 
21, 28, and 29 on the Clovis, CA 7.5-minute USGS quadrangles. 
 
Please let us know if you have any concerns with the project.  Any other information that you can provide for 
this project area would also be helpful.  If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to contact me 
at 559-263-5834 or wmn3@pge.com.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Wendy M. Nettles 
Sr. Cultural Resources Specialist 
 
 
Attachment 
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Pacific Gas 
and 
Electric Company 

Wendy M. Nettles, M.A., R.P.A. 
Senior Cultural Resources Specialist 
Land and Environmental Management 

Mailing Address 
1455 E. Shaw Ave. 
Fresno, CA 93710 
Tel:  (559) 263.5834 
Mobile: (559) 513.9481 
Email:  wmn3@PGE.com 

 
April 5, 2012 
 
 
Lee Ann Walker Grant, Chairperson 
Table Mountain Rancheria 
PO Box 410 
Friant, CA 93626-0177 
 
RE: PG&E Shepherd Substation Project Distribution Circuits  

 
 
Dear Ms. Grant: 
 
The purpose of this letter is to solicit any information or comments your community might have regarding 
cultural resources or other areas of concern within or near PG&E’s proposed Shepherd Substation Project 
Distribution Circuits in Clovis and Fresno County (see enclosed map). The project involves constructing 
approximately 2.5 miles of new buried 21 kV and 12 kV distribution lines from the proposed substation to 
intercept existing distribution circuits along Shepherd Avenue and Sunnyside Avenue.  In addition, 
approximately one mile of existing distribution line along Sunnyside Avenue will be reconductored and 
located on new wood poles. 
 
Approval by the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) is required and California Environmental 
Quality Act (CEQA) analyses, including Tribal consultation, are being conducted.  PG&E has retained 
Transcon Environmental to conduct the evaluation and to do an archaeological survey of the portions subject 
to disturbance. 
 
Coordination with the Native American Heritage Commission (NAHC) has been conducted and NAHC 
recommended that your community be contacted. The project area is located within T12S, R21E, Sections 20, 
21, 28, and 29 on the Clovis, CA 7.5-minute USGS quadrangles. 
 
Please let us know if you have any concerns with the project.  Any other information that you can provide for 
this project area would also be helpful.  If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to contact me 
at 559-263-5834 or wmn3@pge.com.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Wendy M. Nettles 
Sr. Cultural Resources Specialist 
 
 
Attachment 
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Pacific Gas 
and 
Electric Company 

Wendy M. Nettles, M.A., R.P.A. 
Senior Cultural Resources Specialist 
Land and Environmental Management 

Mailing Address 
1455 E. Shaw Ave. 
Fresno, CA 93710 
Tel:  (559) 263.5834 
Mobile: (559) 513.9481 
Email:  wmn3@PGE.com 

 
April 5, 2012 
 
 
Keith F. Turner, Tribal Contact 
Dumma Wo-Wah Tribal Government 
PO Box 306 
Auberry, CA 93602 
 
RE: PG&E Shepherd Substation Project Distribution Circuits  

 
 
Dear Mr. Turner: 
 
The purpose of this letter is to solicit any information or comments your community might have regarding 
cultural resources or other areas of concern within or near PG&E’s proposed Shepherd Substation Project 
Distribution Circuits in Clovis and Fresno County (see enclosed map). The project involves constructing 
approximately 2.5 miles of new buried 21 kV and 12 kV distribution lines from the proposed substation to 
intercept existing distribution circuits along Shepherd Avenue and Sunnyside Avenue.  In addition, 
approximately one mile of existing distribution line along Sunnyside Avenue will be reconductored and 
located on new wood poles. 
 
Approval by the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) is required and California Environmental 
Quality Act (CEQA) analyses, including Tribal consultation, are being conducted.  PG&E has retained 
Transcon Environmental to conduct the evaluation and to do an archaeological survey of the portions subject 
to disturbance. 
 
Coordination with the Native American Heritage Commission (NAHC) has been conducted and NAHC 
recommended that your community be contacted. The project area is located within T12S, R21E, Sections 20, 
21, 28, and 29 on the Clovis, CA 7.5-minute USGS quadrangles. 
 
Please let us know if you have any concerns with the project.  Any other information that you can provide for 
this project area would also be helpful.  If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to contact me 
at 559-263-5834 or wmn3@pge.com.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Wendy M. Nettles 
Sr. Cultural Resources Specialist 
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Pacific Gas 
and 
Electric Company 

Wendy M. Nettles, M.A., R.P.A. 
Senior Cultural Resources Specialist 
Land and Environmental Management 

Mailing Address 
1455 E. Shaw Ave. 
Fresno, CA 93710 
Tel:  (559) 263.5834 
Mobile: (559) 513.9481 
Email:  wmn3@PGE.com 

 
April 5, 2012 
 
 
Ms. Angie Osborne 
Traditional Choinumni Tribe 
2787 North Piedra Road 
Sanger, CA 93657 
 
RE: PG&E Shepherd Substation Project Distribution Circuits  

 
 
Dear Ms. Osborne: 
 
The purpose of this letter is to solicit any information or comments your community might have regarding 
cultural resources or other areas of concern within or near PG&E’s proposed Shepherd Substation Project 
Distribution Circuits in Clovis and Fresno County (see enclosed map). The project involves constructing 
approximately 2.5 miles of new buried 21 kV and 12 kV distribution lines from the proposed substation to 
intercept existing distribution circuits along Shepherd Avenue and Sunnyside Avenue.  In addition, 
approximately one mile of existing distribution line along Sunnyside Avenue will be reconductored and 
located on new wood poles. 
 
Approval by the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) is required and California Environmental 
Quality Act (CEQA) analyses, including Tribal consultation, are being conducted.  PG&E has retained 
Transcon Environmental to conduct the evaluation and to do an archaeological survey of the portions subject 
to disturbance. 
 
Coordination with the Native American Heritage Commission (NAHC) has been conducted and NAHC 
recommended that your community be contacted. The project area is located within T12S, R21E, Sections 20, 
21, 28, and 29 on the Clovis, CA 7.5-minute USGS quadrangles. 
 
Please let us know if you have any concerns with the project.  Any other information that you can provide for 
this project area would also be helpful.  If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to contact me 
at 559-263-5834 or wmn3@pge.com.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Wendy M. Nettles 
Sr. Cultural Resources Specialist 
 
 
Attachment 
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Pacific Gas 
and 
Electric Company 

Wendy M. Nettles, M.A., R.P.A. 
Senior Cultural Resources Specialist 
Land and Environmental Management 

Mailing Address 
1455 E. Shaw Ave. 
Fresno, CA 93710 
Tel:  (559) 263.5834 
Mobile: (559) 513.9481 
Email:  wmn3@PGE.com 

 
April 5, 2012 
 
 
Lawrence Bill, Interim Chairperson 
Sierra Nevada Native American Coalition 
PO Box 125 
Dunlap, CA 93621 
 
RE: PG&E Shepherd Substation Project Distribution Circuits  

 
 
Dear Mr. Bill: 
 
The purpose of this letter is to solicit any information or comments your community might have regarding 
cultural resources or other areas of concern within or near PG&E’s proposed Shepherd Substation Project 
Distribution Circuits in Clovis and Fresno County (see enclosed map). The project involves constructing 
approximately 2.5 miles of new buried 21 kV and 12 kV distribution lines from the proposed substation to 
intercept existing distribution circuits along Shepherd Avenue and Sunnyside Avenue.  In addition, 
approximately one mile of existing distribution line along Sunnyside Avenue will be reconductored and 
located on new wood poles. 
 
Approval by the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) is required and California Environmental 
Quality Act (CEQA) analyses, including Tribal consultation, are being conducted.  PG&E has retained 
Transcon Environmental to conduct the evaluation and to do an archaeological survey of the portions subject 
to disturbance. 
 
Coordination with the Native American Heritage Commission (NAHC) has been conducted and NAHC 
recommended that your community be contacted. The project area is located within T12S, R21E, Sections 20, 
21, 28, and 29 on the Clovis, CA 7.5-minute USGS quadrangles. 
 
Please let us know if you have any concerns with the project.  Any other information that you can provide for 
this project area would also be helpful.  If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to contact me 
at 559-263-5834 or wmn3@pge.com.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Wendy M. Nettles 
Sr. Cultural Resources Specialist 
 
 
Attachment 
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Pacific Gas 
and 
Electric Company 

Wendy M. Nettles, M.A., R.P.A. 
Senior Cultural Resources Specialist 
Land and Environmental Management 

Mailing Address 
1455 E. Shaw Ave. 
Fresno, CA 93710 
Tel:  (559) 263.5834 
Mobile: (559) 513.9481 
Email:  wmn3@PGE.com 

 
April 5, 2012 
 
 
Ms. Lorrine Planas 
Choinumni Tribe; Choinumni/Mono 
2736 Palo Alto 
Clovis, CA 93611 
 
RE: PG&E Shepherd Substation Project Distribution Circuits  

 
 
Dear Ms. Planas: 
 
The purpose of this letter is to solicit any information or comments your community might have regarding 
cultural resources or other areas of concern within or near PG&E’s proposed Shepherd Substation Project 
Distribution Circuits in Clovis and Fresno County (see enclosed map). The project involves constructing 
approximately 2.5 miles of new buried 21 kV and 12 kV distribution lines from the proposed substation to 
intercept existing distribution circuits along Shepherd Avenue and Sunnyside Avenue.  In addition, 
approximately one mile of existing distribution line along Sunnyside Avenue will be reconductored and 
located on new wood poles. 
 
Approval by the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) is required and California Environmental 
Quality Act (CEQA) analyses, including Tribal consultation, are being conducted.  PG&E has retained 
Transcon Environmental to conduct the evaluation and to do an archaeological survey of the portions subject 
to disturbance. 
 
Coordination with the Native American Heritage Commission (NAHC) has been conducted and NAHC 
recommended that your community be contacted. The project area is located within T12S, R21E, Sections 20, 
21, 28, and 29 on the Clovis, CA 7.5-minute USGS quadrangles. 
 
Please let us know if you have any concerns with the project.  Any other information that you can provide for 
this project area would also be helpful.  If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to contact me 
at 559-263-5834 or wmn3@pge.com.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Wendy M. Nettles 
Sr. Cultural Resources Specialist 
 
 
Attachment 
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Pacific Gas 
and 
Electric Company 

Wendy M. Nettles, M.A., R.P.A. 
Senior Cultural Resources Specialist 
Land and Environmental Management 

Mailing Address 
1455 E. Shaw Ave. 
Fresno, CA 93710 
Tel:  (559) 263.5834 
Mobile: (559) 513.9481 
Email:  wmn3@PGE.com 

 
April 5, 2012 
 
 
John Davis, Chairman 
Kings River Choinumni Farm Tribe 
1064 Oxford Avenue 
Clovis, CA 93612 
 
RE: PG&E Shepherd Substation Project Distribution Circuits  

 
 
Dear Mr. Davis: 
 
The purpose of this letter is to solicit any information or comments your community might have regarding 
cultural resources or other areas of concern within or near PG&E’s proposed Shepherd Substation Project 
Distribution Circuits in Clovis and Fresno County (see enclosed map). The project involves constructing 
approximately 2.5 miles of new buried 21 kV and 12 kV distribution lines from the proposed substation to 
intercept existing distribution circuits along Shepherd Avenue and Sunnyside Avenue.  In addition, 
approximately one mile of existing distribution line along Sunnyside Avenue will be reconductored and 
located on new wood poles. 
 
Approval by the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) is required and California Environmental 
Quality Act (CEQA) analyses, including Tribal consultation, are being conducted.  PG&E has retained 
Transcon Environmental to conduct the evaluation and to do an archaeological survey of the portions subject 
to disturbance. 
 
Coordination with the Native American Heritage Commission (NAHC) has been conducted and NAHC 
recommended that your community be contacted. The project area is located within T12S, R21E, Sections 20, 
21, 28, and 29 on the Clovis, CA 7.5-minute USGS quadrangles. 
 
Please let us know if you have any concerns with the project.  Any other information that you can provide for 
this project area would also be helpful.  If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to contact me 
at 559-263-5834 or wmn3@pge.com.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Wendy M. Nettles 
Sr. Cultural Resources Specialist 
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Pacific Gas 
and 
Electric Company 

Wendy M. Nettles, M.A., R.P.A. 
Senior Cultural Resources Specialist 
Land and Environmental Management 

Mailing Address 
1455 E. Shaw Ave. 
Fresno, CA 93710 
Tel:  (559) 263.5834 
Mobile: (559) 513.9481 
Email:  wmn3@PGE.com 

 
April 5, 2012 
 
 
Jim Redmoon, Cultural Resources Representative 
Dumma Tribal Government 
1305 East Sussex Way 
Fresno, CA 93704 
 
RE: PG&E Shepherd Substation Project Distribution Circuits  

 
 
Dear Mr. Redmoon: 
 
The purpose of this letter is to solicit any information or comments your community might have regarding 
cultural resources or other areas of concern within or near PG&E’s proposed Shepherd Substation Project 
Distribution Circuits in Clovis and Fresno County (see enclosed map). The project involves constructing 
approximately 2.5 miles of new buried 21 kV and 12 kV distribution lines from the proposed substation to 
intercept existing distribution circuits along Shepherd Avenue and Sunnyside Avenue.  In addition, 
approximately one mile of existing distribution line along Sunnyside Avenue will be reconductored and 
located on new wood poles. 
 
Approval by the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) is required and California Environmental 
Quality Act (CEQA) analyses, including Tribal consultation, are being conducted.  PG&E has retained 
Transcon Environmental to conduct the evaluation and to do an archaeological survey of the portions subject 
to disturbance. 
 
Coordination with the Native American Heritage Commission (NAHC) has been conducted and NAHC 
recommended that your community be contacted. The project area is located within T12S, R21E, Sections 20, 
21, 28, and 29 on the Clovis, CA 7.5-minute USGS quadrangles. 
 
Please let us know if you have any concerns with the project.  Any other information that you can provide for 
this project area would also be helpful.  If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to contact me 
at 559-263-5834 or wmn3@pge.com.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Wendy M. Nettles 
Sr. Cultural Resources Specialist 
 
 
Attachment 
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Pacific Gas 
and 
Electric Company 

Wendy M. Nettles, M.A., R.P.A. 
Senior Cultural Resources Specialist 
Land and Environmental Management 

Mailing Address 
1455 E. Shaw Ave. 
Fresno, CA 93710 
Tel:  (559) 263.5834 
Mobile: (559) 513.9481 
Email:  wmn3@PGE.com 

 
April 5, 2012 
 
 
Mr. Stan Alec 
Kings River Choinumni Farm Tribe 
2248 Vartikian 
Clovis, CA 93611 
 
RE: PG&E Shepherd Substation Project Distribution Circuits  

 
 
Dear Mr. Alec: 
 
The purpose of this letter is to solicit any information or comments your community might have regarding 
cultural resources or other areas of concern within or near PG&E’s proposed Shepherd Substation Project 
Distribution Circuits in Clovis and Fresno County (see enclosed map). The project involves constructing 
approximately 2.5 miles of new buried 21 kV and 12 kV distribution lines from the proposed substation to 
intercept existing distribution circuits along Shepherd Avenue and Sunnyside Avenue.  In addition, 
approximately one mile of existing distribution line along Sunnyside Avenue will be reconductored and 
located on new wood poles. 
 
Approval by the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) is required and California Environmental 
Quality Act (CEQA) analyses, including Tribal consultation, are being conducted.  PG&E has retained 
Transcon Environmental to conduct the evaluation and to do an archaeological survey of the portions subject 
to disturbance. 
 
Coordination with the Native American Heritage Commission (NAHC) has been conducted and NAHC 
recommended that your community be contacted. The project area is located within T12S, R21E, Sections 20, 
21, 28, and 29 on the Clovis, CA 7.5-minute USGS quadrangles. 
 
Please let us know if you have any concerns with the project.  Any other information that you can provide for 
this project area would also be helpful.  If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to contact me 
at 559-263-5834 or wmn3@pge.com.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Wendy M. Nettles 
Sr. Cultural Resources Specialist 
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Pacific Gas 
and 
Electric Company 

Wendy M. Nettles, M.A., R.P.A. 
Senior Cultural Resources Specialist 
Land and Environmental Management 

Mailing Address 
1455 E. Shaw Ave. 
Fresno, CA 93710 
Tel:  (559) 263.5834 
Mobile: (559) 513.9481 
Email:  wmn3@PGE.com 

 
April 5, 2012 
 
 
Rosemary Smith, Chairperson 
The Choinumni Tribe of Yokuts 
1505 Bartsow 
Clovis, CA 93611 
 
RE: PG&E Shepherd Substation Project Distribution Circuits  

 
 
Dear Ms. Smith: 
 
The purpose of this letter is to solicit any information or comments your community might have regarding 
cultural resources or other areas of concern within or near PG&E’s proposed Shepherd Substation Project 
Distribution Circuits in Clovis and Fresno County (see enclosed map). The project involves constructing 
approximately 2.5 miles of new buried 21 kV and 12 kV distribution lines from the proposed substation to 
intercept existing distribution circuits along Shepherd Avenue and Sunnyside Avenue.  In addition, 
approximately one mile of existing distribution line along Sunnyside Avenue will be reconductored and 
located on new wood poles. 
 
Approval by the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) is required and California Environmental 
Quality Act (CEQA) analyses, including Tribal consultation, are being conducted.  PG&E has retained 
Transcon Environmental to conduct the evaluation and to do an archaeological survey of the portions subject 
to disturbance. 
 
Coordination with the Native American Heritage Commission (NAHC) has been conducted and NAHC 
recommended that your community be contacted. The project area is located within T12S, R21E, Sections 20, 
21, 28, and 29 on the Clovis, CA 7.5-minute USGS quadrangles. 
 
Please let us know if you have any concerns with the project.  Any other information that you can provide for 
this project area would also be helpful.  If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to contact me 
at 559-263-5834 or wmn3@pge.com.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Wendy M. Nettles 
Sr. Cultural Resources Specialist 
 
 
Attachment 
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